
Temporary closure of the Admiralty
Office of Legal Advice Scheme for
Unrepresented Litigants on Civil
Procedures

     The Administration Wing of Chief Secretary for Administration's Office
(CSO) today (February 27) announced that the Legal Advice Scheme for
Unrepresented Litigants on Civil Procedures at the High Court Building in
Admiralty would be temporarily closed from tomorrow (February 28) for
disinfection until further notice. A staff member was tested positive upon
taking COVID-19 rapid antigen test. Members of the public can access the
service at the office at WanChai Tower.
 
     The staff member concerned last performed duties at the office on
February 25, working at a counter behind a partition to keep an appropriate
social distance from the public. She wore masks and followed relevant disease
prevention measures while at work.
 
     The Administration Wing of CSO has been strictly implementing various
disease prevention measures during the epidemic and staff members are
reminded to pay attention to personal hygiene and to stay vigilant. They
should seek medical advice immediately if feeling unwell.
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